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From the Rector

What is it all about? Life, liberty, the pursuit of happiness, questions 
about faith, God? Alpha is coming to a congregation near you – Christ 
Episcopal Church in Pottstown! Who knew? You now know! I sound silly 
I know, but I am totally excited about the opportunity to serve Christ our 
Lord by supporting this program that I believe can deepen the spiritual 
life and journey of all who participate. Be aware that introductions will be 
shared during the Car Show in September, the 2nd Saturday Ethnic Pot Luck dinner on 
9/9/17 and during the Forum between Worship on 9/17/17. For your sake and our Lord’s 
blessing come and see what can be a life changing series of events for you and your 
friends!

Canon Wamsley will be with us on the 10th of September for both masses and for the 
Forum to hear about who we are and the mission of the congregation. The Bishop wants 
his staff to know the congregations of the diocese and to learn how to “smell like the 
sheep”! Here is an opportunity to share with the diocese and the Bishop, through his 
assistant, the joys and frustrations of the congregation. Come and meet Canon Wamsley.

When I started preaching at Christ I knew there was something different about the 
members of the congregation. There was an interest in doing mission and extending the 
work of the church beyond the sanctuary. I was not wrong in my estimation of the 
congregation and its capability to see that God has plans for Pottstown and Christ 
Episcopal Church as one of the leaders in the community of faith within that community. 
That leadership must continue to spring forth from the dedicated souls of committed 
Christians. Deacon Robin today spoke of the “bedrock” and Jesus called Peter the rock 
on which he would build his Church. I believe the foundation of Christ Episcopal Church 
is grounded and anchored to the bedrock of faith.

So, I guess what I am suggesting in my invitation, is a way to help you, by suggestion, 
to learn more about faith and how God wants to support you in your pilgrimage of faith. 
Opportunities like Alpha and the Diocese of PA visiting to learn from us and combined 
with the active out reaching ministries available to you every day, meld with our spirits to 
sharpen our focus on ministries yet to be discovered. Today evaporates into tomorrow but 
all of the tomorrows before us are anchored in the yesterdays already experienced in the 
past. Let’s make tomorrow, rooted in the bedrock of faith, shine brighter than all that lies 

Cont’d p. 2
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Collect for the Election of a Rector

Almighty God, giver of every good gift: Look graciously on Christ Church, and so guide the minds of those 
who shall call our new rector, that we may receive from you a faithful pastor, who will care for the people 

of this congregation and equip us for our ministries; through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.

in our present and past.
All of Christian faith is a lifelong and constant 

state of catechesis (discovery by learning;) and 
through the gifts granted in the process of that 
catechesis what is discovered is the gift of life 
dedicated in service to the One who gave his all, his 
life, his passion for the benefit of his people of faith. 
Your life dedicated to Christ and his mission is a 
saving grace to you and the world that surrounds you. 
So, come and see how to grow in grace and be a 
leader in the parade of seekers who are searching to 
join the hope of God’s salvation for his world.

I pray constantly for the Lord’s blessings to lift 
you up and grant you courage and peace as you serve 
the most high God.

I am your servant in Christ,
Fr Bill Rexk

Congregational Meeting
This month’s congregational meeting 

will be the second Sunday, 10 Sep. 
rather than the first Sunday. The Rev. 
Canon Shawn Wamsley, Canon to the 
Ordinary for Evangelism and Administration is the 
Bishop’s Chief of Staff and will be here for both 
services and the congregational meeting. 

Fundraising Meeting - 
9 Sep, 9am, Parish 
Hall

Come and bring suggestions, 
including plans for our 

Autumn Bazaar.

Search Committee! 
We are meeting bi-weekly to 

prepare for a new round of 
applicants for Rector, and 
reviewing our evaluation criteria 
and our interview questions. As 
always, we study a scripture passage and pray 
together. Last Tuesday we read Isaiah 40:31 - "Those 
who wait for the Lord will gain new strength, They 
will mount up with wings like eagles, they will 
run and not get tired, they will walk and not become 
weary." We hope you will join us in praying daily for 
God to bring us our next rector.

Meeting dates are Tuesday, September 5th, then 
alternate Thursdays starting 14 Sept.

Service With a 
Smile

A utility line in 
Hood County, 
Tex., broke in 
August, five 
feet below ground on Andrea Adams's property, but 
Acton Municipal District worker Jimmie Cox, 23, 
came to the rescue--which involved Cox briefly 
submerging himself in the mud, face down to his 
waist, to clamp the line. He said, later, "In this line of 
work, [we] do it a lot."
Jewish World Review, News of the Weird
jewishworldreview.com/1216/ 

http://jewishworldreview.com/1216/news_of_the_weird1452.php3#WGCUZ3XFxqrLMXgR.99
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From Fr. Kline

Fr. Andy Kline is providing clergy 
support for our Spanish language 
services. We expect to  have regular 
submissions from him in this newsletter.

By way of introduction, I want to 
thank you for inviting me to come 
alongside you and be part of the team that inaugurated 
your Spanish service on Easter Sunday and for the 
incredible opportunity to get to know new friends in 
Christ and to acquaint myself with the heart of a joyful, 
gifted and welcoming fellowship in Christ, which is 
Christ Church, Pottstown.

Your hospitality and openness has cheered me, as I 
watch how you are in small ways and great, welcoming, 
and integrating folks of very different language and 
culture into your family – so much so that I am beginning 
to brag about you. I am telling, for instance, the Bishop, 
and just the other night, the Deanery Plenary, and just 
about anybody who asks about gospel ministry in 
Norristown, that we all can learn from you.

What can we learn from you? We can learn what 
people with big hearts and the love of Jesus know in their 
bones as they wake up every morning – we serve a good 
God and he has called us to be healers and reconcilers, 
merciful ambassadors of God's grace in a fallen world. 
We can learn, we must faithfully remember, that we have 
no time to lose. To follow Jesus and his pattern of calling 
all to mission (as he walked by the Sea of Galilee!), 
Christians, as a rule, throw caution to the wind. We rise 
up and reach out, and do so boldly, with confidence.

Here is a rule. God, through his Word, gives us a 
vision of his kingdom come in the age of the Spirit (his 
will being done!). The pattern of Jesus's life is shorthand. 
He is risen and ascended filling all things with his gifts 
and grace. He is interceding for us at the right of the 
Father, channeling those gifts and graces throughout his 
Body in the world, the church. That vision of a blessed 
and blessing family takes shape on the horizon of our 
hearts and communities as we walk in mission, as we ever 
more faithfully step out into being vessels of the signs and 
wonders of healing and reconciliation that God wants to 
spread abroad.

So, at the end of the day, vision actually comes from 
mission. When you ask, "What is the vision here," you are 
really asking, "What is our mission" – what are we 

capable of and what will we do even though we might 
doubt we have the capacity to do it! A church's vision can 
only be incarnated in each one of us through mission.

Por ejemplo - some of us are feeling called to learn 
Spanish, to understand what it is to bless the people right 
outside our doors with "La Paz de Dios", to understand 
what refugee and immigrant families face in our 
community today, to understand how we got to where we 
are with regard to what is actually taking place in migrant 
and immigrant families, to understand how we come to 
have claims to being Americans, etc! We do this not taking 
a political stance, but a practical one, seeking for solutions 
to suffering and strife and the God-planted longing for a 
better life. We do this respecting laws and limits, but also 
advocating and witnessing to just, compassionate, and wise 
outcomes.

Bottom line – if we seek a vision through actual 
mission, and not through history or fantasy, our sight and 
purpose for living faithfully in Christ will be constantly 
renewed. We will never be tempted to ignore what is really 
going on around us, but do the hard work of being agents, 
midwives of kingdom outcomes.

You have already opened your parish home to a new 
set of families. They rejoice to think they have found a 
place where they belong. Most Sundays, the word is 
preached (in a crazy mix of Spanish and English!) in the 
choir, and bread broken and shared at the altar. On other 
Sundays you are blessed to see Rita, your evangelist, 
welcome and translate so that all celebrate our hope in God 
together. Meanwhile, you are already in the process of 
advocating for some who face difficulties in a growing 
atmosphere of fear and misunderstanding, doing all you 
can to keep families intact and explain new realities. Most 
of all, you are incorporating a younger generation that 
longs to be integrated into the regular life of the parish, to 
be named and blessed as family.

In sum, vision comes through God's revelation and is 
constantly renewed in mission. I rejoice that you have 
acted in that spirit, through the Spirit, so that we, and going 
forward the whole Diocese, are partners in what God is 
doing in Pottstown. Thank you for your faithfulness. 
Thank you in advance for your continued prayers. Let Fr. 
Bill, Warden Bob, Evangelist Rita, Deacon Robin know 
what God is nudging you to do. I appreciate you all. God is 
so good!

Adelante!! Fr. Andy Kline

Your Smartphone Makes You Dumb Per a recent study in Psychology and Psychiatry News, your cognitive 
capacity is significantly reduced when your smartphone is within reach—even if it's off. In the study, 
participants with their phones in another room significantly outperformed those with their phones on the 
desk, and they also slightly outperformed those participants who had kept their phones in a pocket or bag.
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Streetwise
The theme of this column 

considers how God acts to change the 
institutional church.  Today we will 
notice two recent ecumenical events 
that occurred in Pottstown.

FIRST, on August 9th, Bishop 
Daniel Gutierrez met me at Christ Church to walk the 
streets of Pottstown, ending up at the picnic supper 
held each Wednesday ostensibly for those who have 
stayed in the mobile homeless shelter during the 
winter months, but open to all the poor and homeless 
in our Borough.

(People who are street-homeless do not 
disappear in the summer.  There are tent 
encampments primarily on the Chester County side 
of the river from Pottstown to Spring City, PA.)

For the Rev. Kork Moyer and his shelter staff, it 
important to stay in touch with shelter guests.  Thus, 
the weekly picnic prepared each Wednesday by the 
shelter staff at Christ Church.  Bishop Daniel and I 
walked a circuitous route, covering from Hanover St. 
to Washington, St., even wiggling through alleys.  
We notice the remnants of the Christmas fire and the 
presence of the several addictions recovery houses.  It 
was a pleasant evening and people were outside.  I 
walk the route often and know the people.  We 
greeted each other with hugs and stopped to pray 
with a few.  When the Bishop and I got to the supper, 
people came up to me, naming me “De’ek.”  Clearly 
we know each other very well.  I felt a great sense of 

joy when the Bishop began to introduce himself to the 
picnickers as Danny.  On the way back to our cars, 
Danny spoke with enthusiasm, saying, “We have been 
the church in action and truth.”  I see this as an 
example of God changing the institutional church by 
opening Danny’s eyes to the importance of being 
present in a different way with the poor and homeless.

SECOND, on Thursday, August 17th, at 6:00 PM, 
in front of the Borough Hall at Smith Plaza, there was 
a Vigil in Unity with those harmed in body and spirit 
in Charlottesville, Virginia.  The plaza space was 
crowded.  A few of us from Christ Church found each 
other.  The program was long and powerful, with 
speaker after speaker.  Notably, most of the speakers 
held formal authority and power in the Borough.  The 
message was clear:  What happened in Charlottesville 
will not  happen here in Pottstown.

Regarding the church as an institution in which 
God acts to create change, one of the first requests at 
the Vigil was to call the clergy to stand together.  The 
Vigil, of course, was not a religious event, but the 
presence of God’s power was palpable.  Pottstown 
challenged itself to be a community of social justice 
and equality.  Pottstown leadership acknowledged that 
inequalities are structural problems that need to be 
addressed.  And important, the institutional churches 
are now charged to lead the way.  To me this calls us 
at Christ Church to open our hearts and minds, as 
many of us have, to strengthen and change for the 
better our own Borough.

Rev. Robin Robb, Deaconk

The Rt. Rev. Daniel G. P. Gutiérrez and the Episcopal 
Diocese of Pennsylvania, The Philadelphia 

Committee and the Board of Trustees
of the American Friends of the Episcopal Diocese of 

Jerusalem

Invite you to a Benefit in Support of the 
Episcopal Diocese of Jerusalem

Special Guest Speaker: The Rev. Canon John L. 
Peterson

Celebrating Faith and Courage: Sustaining the 
Christian Community in the Middle East

Friday, October 6, 2017
6:00 pm to 9:00 pm

Refreshments - Supper - Music

Philadelphia Episcopal Cathedral

11-19 South 38th Street, Philadelphia 19104

contact person: the Rev. Judith Beck 
judithtb938@gmail.com

mailto:judithtb938@gmail.com%22%20%5Ct%20%22_blank
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Common Prayer
We believe, along with most 

Christians that faith in Jesus is where 
everything begins. There are 
exceptions (we are renowned for 
having more atheist leaders than 
seems logical,) but the principle is 
sound. As such, we are able to respect other traditions 
even when we have serious disagreements with them. 
We don’t feel that it’s necessary to condemn those in 
obvious error to perdition, just to moderate scorn.

We do have one really major difference, though - we 
are people of a book, specifically the Prayerbook. We 
worship “by the book.” It was designed to be a pretty 
flexible book, but unlike other traditions with a book, 
the BCP is not merely a guideline for worship; it is a 
guideline for our approach to the Bible, to morals, and 
to our actions. It does not replace the Bible; most of it 
is either directly or indirectly from  the Bible. Most 
passages are direct quotations or rephrasings, or are 
the same in substance. In fact, one of the original 
principles of Anglicanism was than nothing that was 
not in the Bible, or derivable directly from it, could be 
made mandatory for belief.

Other traditions have books of worship, but in none 
of them does it have the powerful central effect that 
the BCP has on us.

How does it make such a difference? First is, as 
already said, adherence to the written Word of God in 
the Bible. It provides, in the lectionary and the 
requirement of regular readings, an exposure to most 
of the Bible, and the parts it skips are mostly minor 
bits of side information (we don’t bother with public 
reading of the Israelite clan relationship in Numbers 
or the details of Jesus’ genealogy. 

As a result, we can’t readily become proof-texters, 
nor can we ignore passages that make us 
uncomfortable. All parts have a place in our system.

Second, it gives us, regularly, the great story of 
salvation, with the regular passing of seasons hooked 
to history, and does it in a dramatic form that drives 
home its meaning.

Third, it keeps us connected to the historical life of 
the church. Some parts of the structure go back as far 

as we have written records in the church, close to the 
time of Christ himself. Other parts reflect the life of 
the medieval monastics who developed worship and 
spirituality to such high levels.

Fourth, it democratizes worship, making it 
accessible to everyone. Very little in the BCP services 
require someone who is ordained. Both the English 
and American churches have gone long periods of 
time without available clergy. Cranmer’s intent was, 
from the beginning, to make worship COMMON, 
available to everyone. A radical change from the 
medieval church is that we DO it, we don’t just watch 
it.

Fifth, it leads us to worship in dignity at all levels, 
from the hightest of liturgical services to Evening 
Prayer alone in  your bedroom. It never attempts to 
raise us up to God’s level or to bring God down to 
ours. The distinction is always maintained, even 
while it brings us together with God.

Finally, the quality, spirituality, and power of 
Cranmer’s writing, preserved even in newer forms 
has had a profound effect on our literature and on the 
language itself. The most common citation, after the 
Bible, in the Oxford Dictionary of Quotations is the 
BCP.

It is ours, or  perhaps we are the BCP’s. Jeremy 
Taylor, 17 century bishop at the time that the 
Prayerbook was suppressed, wrote the following: 

“This excellent book hath had the fate to be cut in 
pieces with a pen-knife and thrown into the fire, but it 
is not consumed. At first, it was Sown in tears, and 
now is watered with tears; yet never was any holy 
thing drowned or extinguished with tears... Indeed, 
the greatest danger that ever the Common Prayer 
Book had, was the indifferency and indevotion of 
them that used it as but a common blessing - . But 
when excellent things go away, and then look back 
upon us, as our blessed Saviour did upon St. Peter, 
we are more moved then by the nearer embraces of a 
full and actual possession. I pray God that it may be 
so in our case, and that we may be not too willing to 
be discouraged: at least that we may not cease to love 
and to desire what is not publicly permitted to our 
practice and profession.’” His prayer was not in vain.

Bob Gross, RectorÕs Warden

In separate incidents of suspected thefts in Belo Horizonte, Brazil, in January, 2017, police arrested John 
Lennon Ribeiro Siqueira, John Lennon Fonseca Ferreira and John Lennon Camargos Gomes.
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CROP Walk is Coming
Jen Brickel will be the CROP Walk coordinator this 

year. You may contact her at jbrickel@gmail.com  or 
send an email to church@christpottstown.com.

The Walk is the first Sunday in October (1st) starting 
early afternoon. For details about the Pottstown Walk, 
see www.crophungerwalk.org/pottstownpa. 

CROP Hunger Walk – When you walk in the CROP 
Hunger Walk, you are raising money to help fight 
hunger but you are also walking together with all of 
those people around the world who are walking for 
food, for water, and for firewood each day. Sign up to 
be a Walker or sponsor! The CROP Hunger Walk isn’t about Church World Service 
fighting hunger – it’s truly about us all fighting hunger in many 
ways throughout the world!! Come walk with us!
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www.operationbp.org 
345 King St. Pottstown, PA 19464 (484) 374-8754

Nursery Help Needed
Due to the departure of Linda Nabozny to accept a 
full-time job, we are in need of 
added nursery help. For the time 
being we are looking for 
volunteers. We would like more 
than one volunteer to rotate 
duties. Please contact Georgine 
Takach if you are willing to help. 

HELP
We need a Car Show sales director for next year. Please 

contact the office, Keith Bricker or Bob Gross.

      
Alpha is returning!!! So what is Alpha? Alpha is a 
series of sessions exploring the Christian faith, 
typically run over eleven weeks. Each talk looks at a 
different question around faith and is designed to 
create conversation. It’s just an open, informal and 
honest space to explore and discuss life’s big 
questions together. Alpha is run all around the globe, 
and everyone is welcome. 

Previews of the program are currently scheduled, 
in the church parish hall, for:

Saturday, September 9 at the Second  
       Saturday movie night
Sunday, September 17 at 9:15am (between 

services during Adult Forum)
Tuesday, September 19 at 6:00 pm

Or - Check it out on-line at www.alphausa.org/try
Come and see what it’s all about. Grow your 

connection with God. Bring a friend who may be 
struggling with the tough questions of life. 

The program begins on September 26 and will 
continue on most Tuesday nights, 6-8 pm, with a meal 
included. There is never any pressure to do, say, or 
join anything, and the entire program is completely 
free of charge. There’s nothing to lose, and everything 
to gain. Come and see.

For more information, contact Olin Mittan – 
omittan1@gmail.com

"Nowadays, too many form their beliefs to fit their behavior, not the 
other way around." --- Judith Martin

http://www.alphausa.org/try
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Diocesan Convention - our 
annual Convention will be 
Sat. 4 Nov. at the Cathedral. 
Our delegates this year are 
Olin Mittan, Stephanie 
Laidig, and Dixie Andrus 
with alternates Lisa Baro, 
Warren Holohan, and Wendy 
Eppehimer. 

Registration is now open at http://www.diopa.org/
convention-2017-registration. The Convention 
Nominating Committee is looking for candidates for 
Christmas Fund, Church Foundation, Clergy 
Compensation, Disciplinary Board, Finance 
Committee, Standing Committee, Nominations 
Committee, Church Attorney, and General 
Convention Delegates. You may propose yourself or 
another. Contact Cordelia Biddle 
(cordeliafrancesbiddle@comcast.net) or go to http://
www.diopa.org/convention-2017-nominations/. 

Parish Pictorial Directory
We plan on having the Parish Pictorial Directory 

available around the end of August.
Our intent is to distribute them 

free of charge. We would appreciate 
a donation to cover costs. It will be 
in 3-hole punch, loose-leaf format 
so we can make page substitutions 
to keep it up to date.

We currently have pictures of 54 families. If you 
haven’t had one taken, please contact the office, Jen 
Brickel, or Bob Gross.

Pre-Convention Meetings
The Pre-Convention Meetings for the 2017 Diocesan 
Convention have focused, in-depth presentations of 
the proposed 2018 program budget and proposed 
resolutions coming before convention on Nov. 4th.
All members of the Diocese are invited to attend.
September 14:

St. Thomas, Whitemarsh - 7-9 p.m.
Bethlehem Pike and Camp Hill Road
Fort Washington, PA 19034-0247
Email: info@stthomaswhitemarsh.org
Website: http://stthomaswhitemarsh.org/

September 27:
Gloria Dei Church - 7-9 p.m.
916 S. Swanson Street
Philadelphia, PA 19147
Email: info@old-swedes.org
Website: http://www.old-swedes.org/

October 4:
Church of the Redeemer, Springfield - 7-9 p.m.
145 West Springfield Road
Springfield, PA 19064
Email: redeemer33@verizon.net
Website: https://www.redeemerspringfield.net/

October 17:
Holy Nativity, Wrightstown - 7-9 p.m.
749 Durham Road
Wrightstown, PA 18940
Email: hnchurchoffice@gmail.com
Website: http://www.holynativitychurch.org/

  "It is easier to fight for one's principles than to live up to them."
--- Alfred Adler

Honesty has come to mean the privilege of insulting you to 
your face without expecting redress. --- Judith Martin

http://www.diopa.org/convention-2017-registration
http://www.diopa.org/convention-2017-registration
http://cordeliafrancesbiddle@comcast.net
http://www.diopa.org/convention-2017-nominations/
http://www.diopa.org/convention-2017-nominations/
mailto:info@stthomaswhitemarsh.org
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XFXMUrWwTb_RKdBGHaYer-FmvqLJ1W8AAXdRiYBJDuEoY3UcEMD8WqmaMnZ1gMZSDFnfrZTomgk8J13qMczTduqE
mailto:info@old-swedes.org
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XFXMUrWwTb_RKdBGHaYer-FmvqLJ1W8AAXdRiYBJDuEoY3UcEMD8W
mailto:redeemer33@verizon.net
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0
mailto:hnchurchoffice@gmail.com
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XFXMUrWwTb_RKdBGHaYer-FmvqLJ1W8AAXdRiYBJDuEoY3UcEMD8WiwLEknXzDn2Y6NyYu7lb_VbZifh9Gr0aJDEjCQ_nxggiiFSvQrlg7pEel5PjCLoV1fB3yQD9SXjZbwYKcSG68f6EzwlpqYmhHfTEhGFmCPu0RAGKspbKV06te4EDe6DRhRr01d9zJn6&c=


9 of 11 Chronicles Volume 8 Issue 7 September 2017

Ministry of the Month - Lay Eucharistic Visitors
“For where two or three are gathered together in my name, there I am in the 
midst of them.” Matthew 18:20
A Eucharistic Visitor is a layperson authorized to take the Consecrated Elements following a Celebration of 

Holy Eucharist to members of the congregation who, because of illness or infirmity, are unable to be present 
at the Celebration. 

Their work is both sacramental and pastoral: sacramental since they bear the sacraments of the bread and 
wine on behalf of the church at large as part of their ministry, and pastoral as they must be prepared to act 
pastorally to those they visit.

Eucharistic Visits may take place in a home, hospital, rehab center or nursing home. A Visit will include 
prayer, the gospel reading of the day, comments about the sermon of the day, a confession of sin, the Lord’s 
Prayer, the sharing of Holy Communion and a closing prayer.

The Eucharistic Visitor is commissioned at the end of a service with the following prayer:
Celebrant: In the name of this congregation, I send you forth bearing these Holy gifts, that those to whom 

you go may share with us in the body and blood of Christ.

Adult Forum
The Adult Forum is beginning a study of the Book of Common Prayer which will include such subjects as:

Come join us on at 9:15 each Sunday for Coffee Hour and Forum 

kOrigins of the BCP
kIt’s Global Impact and effect on the English 

language
kHow did we get from1549 to today
kWhat’s Where in the book
kThe Bible and the BCP
kThe Collects

kLex Orandi, Lex Credendi
kSpirituality of the BCP
kCatholic or Protestant?
kCreeds and promises
kMusic in the BCP
kThe Prayerbook in the rest of the world
kThe Future of the Prayerbook

Prayer Chain
We need you on the Prayer Chain. The Prayer Chain is a voluntary email set in 

motion as soon as a request is received. The request goes out to a large number of 
people from Christ Church who have signed up to receive prayer chain requests.
You can ask for prayers for whatever you need. Some people ask for guidance, others 

ask for healing for an ailing loved one. At Christ Church, we believe the prayer chain 
is another way to be of service to others and fulfill one of our core values experiencing God’s love and grace. 
To join, send an email to Stephanie Laidig, stephanielaidig@aol.com.

http://stephanielaidig@aol.com
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Our Commitment Box and Stewardship
We offer Commitment Cards in the pews, to be used 

by parishioners at any time, year round, to 
confidentially offer their own personal promises of 
prayer, service and/or resources to God.  The cards 
may also be used as pledge cards if desired.   The 
Stewardship team feels that the fact that giving 
normally exceeds pledges supports the concept that 
planning should be based instead on known and 
projected expenses versus an estimated income that 
reflects actual income of recent years. 

You can put your 
Commitment Card in the box at 
the bottom of the steps below 
the choir.

Some Serious Reconciliation
Reporting from Mbyo, Rwanda, in January on the 

success of a "reconciliation" program following the 
country's bloody genocidal wars, London's The 
Guardian (12 Jan. 2017) reported that a survey by the 
country's National Unity Commission showed that 92 
percent of Rwandans have come to accept 
reconciliation. Truly impressive as over a 100-day 
span in 1994, 800,000 ethnic Tutsis were 
systematically slaughtered by Hutus.

As one example, they found Laurencia Niyogira 
living peacefully and forgivingly alongside neighbor 
Tasian Nkundiye -- 
even though, 22 years 
ago, Nkundiye 
murdered Niyogira's 
entire family (except 
for her and her siblings, 
left barely alive).

And we have trouble 
getting along over old 
statues.

Memorial Garden
Lou Steffenhagen 

was instrumental in 
getting our Memorial 
Garden established and 
has continued to 
manage it while 
training for the Diaconate. With his new assignments, 
he won’t be able to continue that, so Julie Lanphear 
has graciously agree to be the manager.

The requirements of the job include 
insuring, with the Property 
Committee, that the Garden is 
maintained, keeping appropriate 
records, and ordering new memorial 
bricks when needed.

Effortless Fundraising

We continue to offer two ongoing fundraisers - the 
Giant Gift Cards  and Redner's Receipt Program. 
The purchase of Giant Gift Cards has dwindled over 
the past year and we are at risk of losing this 
opportunity. Please note that 
even if you do not do your 
grocery shopping at Giant, the 
gift cards can be used to 
purchase their gas. We receive 
5% return on the Giant Gift 
Cards.  For Redner's shoppers, remember to place 
your receipts in the box outside the ladies choir room 
and we will receive 1% back on the purchases. 
Goodness knows, everyone at Christ Church loves to 
celebrate with food so let's capitalize on these 
opportunities!

Thanks to Erma Magee, Debby Metz, and Jean 
Davidheiser for their commitment to these programs.
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Useful Links
Affirming Catholicism

www.affirmingcatholicism.org.uk 

Alpha www.alphausa.org 
Anglican Communion

www.anglicancommunion.org/
Anglican Communion News Service

www.anglicannews.org/
Anglicans Online anglicansonline.org
Anglicans Online USA anglicansonline.org/usa
Bible Gateway  www.biblegateway.com/
BishopÕs Bible Challenge 

www.diopa.org/bishops-bible-challenge/
Christ Church, Pottstown

www.christpottstown.org
Church of England www.churchofengland.org  
Daily Prayer and Worship Resources Online

oremus.org/index.html 
Diocese of PA www.diopa.org
Diocese of PA Parish Events

www.diopa.org/parish-events
Episcopal Church Foundation

 www.episcopalfoundation.org/ 
Episcopal Church in the US

www.episcopalchurch.org/

Episcopal News Service

episcopaldigitalnetwork.com/ens
Episcopal Questions and Answers

stgeorges.wordpress.com/seekers-andvisitors/
episcopal-q-a/

Generous Orthodoxy www.generousorthodoxy.org/
Glossaries www.episcopalchurch.org/library/glossary 
and www.epicenter.org/church-terminology/
Habitat for Humanity  www.habitatmontco.org/
Liturgical Calendar

www.lectionarypage.net
Online Book of Common Prayer

www.bcponline.org/
Oremus (Liturgical resources) http://
www.oremus.org/
Project Canterbury (Anglican History)

anglicanhistory.org
SAMSÑSociety of Anglican Missionaries and

Sender  www.sams-usa.org
Society of Archbishop Justus (Anglican 
information and documents)

justus.anglican.org
SPCKÑSociety for Promoting Christian

Knowledge spckusa.org/
Recycling in Montgomery County (incl.hazardous 
waste) www.montcopa.org/index.aspx?NID=637

Thanks to Houck and Gofus - Sponsors of the Newsletter

Houck & Gofus Funeral Home
55 N. Charlotte St.

Pottstown, PA 19464
(610) 323-8220

Fax (610) 327-1187

DonÕt forget your Giant Gift Cards

When you buy a Giant gift card at church, you get the whole
value of your purchase, and Christ Church receives 5% of your
cost. It does not expire and purchases with it earn Giant Rewards
Points, which can be redeemed for gas or food discounts. As an easy fund-
raising mechanism, it’s hard to beat. They are available from Debbie Metz 
between services.
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